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rejoined, saying, 'Truly, that is my errand, for there abideth no repose for his mother, lying down or rising up, and she hath sent me to seek news of him.' Quoth the cavalier,
'Go in safety, for he is in a [certain] part of the land of the Greeks, even as I said to thee.'.Therewithal Noureddin's life was troubled; so he arose and donned his clothes,
and his host said, "Whither away this night, O my lord?" Quoth Noureddin, "I mean to go to my lodging, and to-morrow I will betake myself to the palace of the Commander
of the Faithful and demand my slave-girl." "Sleep till the morning," said the other, "and go not forth at the like of this hour." But he answered, "Needs must I go;" and the host
said to him, "[Go] in the safeguard of God." So Noureddin went forth, and drunkenness had got the mastery of him, wherefore he threw himself down on [a bench before
one of] the shops. Now the watch were at that hour making their round and they smelt the sweet scent [of essences] and wine that exhaled from him; so they made for it
and found the youth lying on the bench, without sense or motion. They poured water upon him, and he awoke, whereupon they carried him to the house of the Chief of the
Police and he questioned him of his affair. "O my lord," answered Noureddin, "I am a stranger in this town and have been with one of my friends. So I came forth from his
house and drunkenness overcame me.".? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ea. Story of the Barber's First Brother cxlv.When the Khalif returned from the chase, he betook himself to
Tuhfeh's pavilion and bringing out the key, opened the door and went in to her. She rose to receive him and kissed his hand, and he took her to his breast and seated her
on his knee. Then food was brought to them and they ate and washed their hands; after which she took the lute and sang, till Er Reshid was moved to sleep. When she was
ware of this, she left singing and told him her adventure with the Lady Zubeideh, saying, 'O Commander of the Faithful, I would have thee do me a favour and heal my heart
and accept my intercession and reject not my word, but go forthright to the Lady Zubeideh's lodging.' Now this talk befell after he had stripped himself naked and she also
had put off her clothes; and he said, 'Thou shouldst have named this before we stripped ourselves naked.' But she answered, saying, ' O Commander of the Faithful, I did
this not but in accordance with the saying of the poet in the following verses:.The king took his wife, the mother of his sons, and what he might [of good] and saved himself
and fled in the darkness of the night, unknowing whither he should go. When travel grew sore upon them, there met them robbers by the way, who took all that was with
them, [even to their clothes], so that there was left unto each of them but a shirt and trousers; yea, they left them without victual or camels or [other] riding-cattle, and they
ceased not to fare on afoot, till they came to a coppice, to wit, a garden of trees, on the shore of the sea. Now the road which they would have followed was crossed by an
arm of the sea, but it was scant of water. So, when they came to that place, the king took up one of his children and fording the water with him, set him down on the other
bank and returned for his other son. Him also he set by his brother and returning for their mother, took her up and passing the water with her, came to the place [where he
had left his children], but found them not. Then he looked at the midst of the island and saw there an old man and an old woman, engaged in making themselves a hut of
reeds. So he put down his wife over against them and set off in quest of his children, but none gave him news of them and he went round about right and left, but found not
the place where they were..? ? ? ? ? By Allah, O thou that chid'st my heart concerning my sister's love, Leave chiding and rather bemoan my case and help me to my will..?
? ? ? ? Yea, to the earth that languished for lack of rain, the clouds Were bounteous; so it flourished and plenteous harvests bore;.? ? ? ? ? Of patience, thy whilom
endearments again, That I never to any divulged, nor deny.? ? ? ? ? f. King Bekhtzeman cccclxi.? ? ? ? ? How often, too, hath gladness come to light Whence nought but
dole thou didst anticipate!.The Eleventh Night of the Month...Galen heard that which he avouched of his understanding and it was certified unto him and established in his
mind that the man was a skilled physician of the physicians of the Persians and [he said in himself], 'Except he had confidence in his knowledge and were minded to
confront me and contend with me, he had not sought the door of my house neither spoken that which he hath spoken.' And concern gat hold upon Galen and doubt. Then
he looked out upon (21) the weaver and addressed himself to see what he should do, whilst the folk began to flock to him and set out to him their ailments, and he would
answer them thereof [and prescribe for them], hitting the mark one while and missing it another, so that there appeared unto Galen of his fashion nothing whereby his mind
might be assured that he had formed a just opinion of his skill..? ? ? ? ? b. The Merchant's Wife and the Parrot dlxxix.? ? ? ? ? I rede thee vaunt thee not of praise from us,
for lo! Even as a docktailed cur thou art esteemed of me..? ? ? ? ? The curtain of delight, perforce, we've lifted through the friend, (143) For tidings of great joy, indeed, there
came to us of late..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ee. Story of the Barber's Fifth Brother xxxii.45. Ali Shir (230) and Zumurrud dlxix.The First Night of the Month.Now they had
complained of them aforetime to the Sultan, and he said, 'If any of the Turks come to you, pelt them with stones.' So, when they saw the fuller, they fell upon him with sticks
and stones and pelted him; whereupon quoth he [in himself], 'Verily, I am a Turk and knew it not.' Then he took of the money in his pocket and bought him victual [for the
journey] and hired a hackney and set out for Ispahan, leaving his wife to the trooper. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary than the story of the merchant and
the old woman and the king.".The Cadi was perplexed and knew that constraint was not permitted of the law; (269) so he spoke the young merchant fair and said to him,
"Protect me, (270) so may God protect thee. If thou divorce her not, this disgrace will cleave to me till the end of time." Then his rage got the better of him and he said to
him, "An thou divorce her not with a good grace, I will bid strike off thy head forthright and slay myself; rather flame (271) than shame." The merchant bethought himself
awhile, then divorced her with a manifest divorcement (272) and on this wise he delivered himself from that vexation. Then he returned to his shop and sought in marriage
of her father her who had played him the trick aforesaid and who was the daughter of the chief of the guild of the blacksmiths. So he took her to wife and they abode with
each other and lived the most solaceful of lives, in all prosperity and contentment and joyance, till the day of death; and God [alone] is All-Knowing..? ? ? ? ? The bitterness
of false accusing shall thou taste And eke the thing reveal that thou art fain to hide;.? ? ? ? ? Quoth he, what while from out his hair the morning glimmered white, "This, this
is life indeed, except, alas! it doth not stay.".EN NUMAN AND THE ARAB OF THE BENOU TAI. (168).? ? ? ? ? Indeed, your long estrangement hath caused my bowels
yearn. Would God I were a servant in waiting at your door!.? ? ? ? ? w. The Sharper and the Merchants dccccxv.? ? ? ? ? A damsel made for love and decked with subtle
grace; Thou'dst deem the very sun had borrowed from her face..Then they returned to Dinarzad and displayed her in the fifth dress and in the sixth, which was green.
Indeed, she overpassed with her loveliness the fair of the four quarters of the world and outshone, with the brightness of her countenance, the full moon at its rising; for she
was even as saith of her the poet in the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? My favours I deny not all the year; Though cessation be desired, I nothing heed..Caution was the Cause
of his Death, The Man whose, i 291..King of Ind and his Vizier, The, ii. 105..So he sat down at the sharper's head, and said to him, 'Know, O Razi, that I will not leave thee
till after ten days and their nights, wherein I will wake and sleep by thy grave. So arise and be not a fool.' But he answered him not and El Merouzi [drew his knife and] fell to
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sticking it into the other's hands and feet, thinking to make him move; but [he stirred not and] he presently grew weary of this and concluded that the sharper was dead in
good earnest. [However, he still misdoubted of the case] and said in himself, 'This fellow is dissembling, so he may enjoy all the money.' Therewith he addressed himself to
prepare him [for burial] and bought him perfumes and what [not else] was needed. Then they brought him to the washing-place and El Merouzi came to him and heating
water till it boiled and bubbled and a third of it was wasted, (40) fell to pouring it on his skin, so that it turned red and blue and blistered; but he abode still on one case [and
stirred not]..Some months after this, I met him again under arrest, in the midst of the guards and officers of the police, and he said to them, "Seize yonder man." So they laid
hands on me and carried me to the chief of the police, who said, "What hast thou to do with this fellow?" The thief turned to me and looking a long while in my face, said,
"Who took this man?" Quoth the officers, "Thou badest us take him; so we took him." And he said, "I seek refuge with God! I know not this man, nor knoweth he me; and I
said not that to you but of a man other than this." So they released me, and awhile afterward the thief met me in the street and saluted me, saying, "O my lord, fright for
fright! Hadst thou taken aught from me, thou hadst had a part in the calamity." (146) And I said to him, "God [judge] between thee and me!" And this is what I have to
tell'.'Know, then,' said the merchant, 'that I am a man from the land of China and was in my youth well-favoured and well-to-do. Now I made no account of womankind, one
and all, but followed after boys, and one night I saw, in a dream, as it were a balance set up, and it was said by it, "This is the portion of such an one." Presently, I heard my
own name; so I looked and beheld a woman of the utmost loathliness; whereupon I awoke in affright and said, "I will never marry, lest haply this loathly woman fall to my
lot." Then I set out for this city with merchandise and the voyage was pleasant to me and the sojourn here, so that I took up my abode here awhile and got me friends and
factors, till I had sold all my merchandise and taken its price and there was left me nothing to occupy me till the folk (212) should depart and depart with them..160. The
Ruined Man of Baghdad and his Slave-girl dcccxcvi.? ? ? ? ? Brother of En Numan, with thee lies an old man's anguish to allay, A graybeard slain, may God make fair his
deeds upon the Reckoning-Day!.When the day departed and the evening came, the king sat in his privy chamber and summoned the vizier, who presented himself to him
and he questioned him of the story. So the vizier said, "Know, O august king, that.54. The Woman whose Hands were cut off for Almsgiving dcxli.Sharper, The Idiot and the,
i. 298..166. Aboulhusn of Khorassan dcccclix.? ? ? ? ? Who dares with them to cope draws death upon himself; Yea, of the deadly lance incontinent he's slain..KING SHAH
BEKHT AND HIS VIZIER ER REHWAN. (177).The old man carried Tuhfeh up [to the dais and seated her] on a chair of gold beside the throne, whilst she was amazed at
that which she saw in that place and magnified her Lord (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) and hallowed Him. Then the kings of the Jinn came up to the throne
and seated themselves thereon; and they were in the semblance of mortals, excepting two of them, who were in the semblance of the Jinn, with eyes slit endlong and jutting
horns and projecting tusks. After this there came up a young lady, fair of favour and pleasant of parts; the light of her face outshone that of the flambeaux, and about her
were other three women, than whom there were no fairer on the face of the earth. They saluted Tuhfeh and she rose to them and kissed the earth before them; whereupon
they embraced her and sat down on the chairs aforesaid..25. The City of Brass cccclxxxvii.Sons, Story of King Suleiman Shah and his, i. 150..There was once in the land
[of Egypt and] the city of Cairo, [under the dynasty] of the Turks, (84) a king of the valiant kings and the exceeding mighty Sultans, by name El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin
Bibers el Bunducdari. (85) He was used to storm the Islamite strongholds and the fortresses of the Coast (86) and the Nazarene citadels, and the governor of his [capital]
city was just to the folk, all of them. Now El Melik ez Zahir was passionately fond of stories of the common folk and of that which men purposed and loved to see this with
his eyes and hear their sayings with his ears, and it befell that he heard one night from one of his story-tellers (87) that among women are those who are doughtier than
men of valour and greater of excellence and that among them are those who will do battle with the sword and others who cozen the quickest-witted of magistrates and
baffle them and bring down on them all manner of calamity; whereupon quoth the Sultan, 'I would fain hear this of their craft from one of those who have had to do theiewith,
so I may hearken unto him and cause him tell.' And one of the story-tellers said, 'O king, send for the chief of the police of the town.'.? ? ? ? ? God to a tristful lover be light!
A man of wit, Yet perishing for yearning and body-worn is he..Meanwhile, El Abbas betook himself to his father's camp, which was pitched in the Green Meadow, by the
side of the Tigris, and none might make his way between the tents, for the much interlacement of the tent-ropes. When the prince reached the first of the tents, the guards
and servants came out to meet him from all sides and escorted him till he drew near the sitting-place of his father, who knew of his coming. So he issued forth of his pavilion
and coming to meet his son, kissed him and made much of him. Then they returned together to the royal pavilion and when they had seated themselves and the guards had
taken up their station in attendance on them, the king said to El Abbas, "O my son, make ready thine affair, so we may go to our own land, for that the folk in our absence
are become as they were sheep without a shepherd." El Abbas looked at his father and wept till he swooned away, and when he recovered from his swoon, he improvised
and recited the following verses:.Then they spread the ensigns and the standards, whilst the drums beat and the trumpets sounded, and set out upon the homeward
journey. The King of Baghdad rode forth with them and brought them three days' journey on their way, after which he took leave of them and returned with his troops to
Baghdad. As for King El Aziz and his son, they fared on night and day and gave not over going till there abode but three days' journey between them and Yemen, when they
despatched three men of the couriers to the prince's mother [to acquaint her with their return], safe and laden with spoil, bringing with them Mariyeh, the king's daughter of
Baghdad. When the queen-mother heard this, her wit fled for joy and she adorned El Abbas his slave-girls after the goodliest fashion. Now he had ten slave-girls, as they
were moons, whereof his father had carried five with him to Baghdad, as hath aforetime been set out, and other five abode with his mother. When the dromedary-posts
(125) came, they were certified of the approach of El Abbas, and when the sun rose and their standards appeared, the prince's mother came out to meet her son; nor was
there great or small, old man or infant, but went forth that day to meet the king..? ? ? ? ? In every halting-place like Joseph (17) she appears And he in every stead with
Jacob's grief (18) is pined..? ? ? ? ? b. Story of the Eunuch Kafour xxxix.142. El Asmai and the three Girls of Bassora dclxxxvi.The Ninth Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ?
? ? nb. Story of the Old Sharper dccccxl.As for that which hath befallen thee, verily, it hath befallen [many] kings before thee and their women have played them false, for all
they were greater of puissance than thou, yea, and mightier of kingship and more abounding in troops. If I would, I could relate unto thee, O king, concerning the wiles of
women, that whereof I could not make an end all my life long; and indeed, aforetime, in all these my nights that I have passed before thee, I have told thee [many stories
and anecdotes] of the artifices of women and of their craft and perfidy; but indeed the things abound on me; (173) wherefore, if it like thee, O king, I will relate unto thee
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[somewhat] of that which befell kings of old time of the perfidy of their women and of the calamities which overtook them by reason of these latter." "How so?" asked the
king. "Tell on." "Hearkening and obedience,"answered Shehrzad."It hath been told me, O king, that a man once related to a company and spoke as follows:.? ? ? ? ? To
whom shall I complain of what is in my soul, Now thou art gone and I my pillow must forswear?.Second Officer's Story, The, ii. 134..? ? ? ? ? n. The Man who never
Laughed again dlxxxvii.? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Old Man's Story viii."Know, O my lord," answered she, "that I am a maiden oppressed of my father, for that he misspeaketh of
me and saith to me, 'Thou art foul of favour and it befitteth not that thou wear rich clothes; for thou and the slave-girls, ye are equal in rank, there is no distinguishing thee
from them.' Now he is a rich man, having wealth galore, [and saith not on this wise but] because he is a niggard and grudgeth the spending of a farthing; [wherefore he is
loath to marry me,] lest he be put to somewhat of charge in my marriage, albeit God the Most High hath been bountiful to him and he is a man puissant in his time and
lacking nothing of the goods of the world." "Who is thy father," asked the young merchant, "and what is his condition?" And she replied, "He is the Chief Cadi of the
Supreme Court, under whose hand are all the Cadis who administer justice in this city.".In this island is a river of very sweet water, issuing from the shore of the sea and
entering in at a wide cavern in the skirt of an inaccessible mountain, and the stones of the island are all limpid sparkling crystal and jacinths of price. Therein also is a spring
of liquid, welling up like [molten] pitch, and when it cometh to the shore of the island, the fish swallow it, then return and cast it up, and it becometh changed from its
condition and that which it was aforetime; and it is crude ambergris. Moreover, the trees of the island are all of the most precious aloes-wood, both Chinese and Comorin;
but there is no way of issue from the place, for it is as an abyss midmost the sea; the steepness of its shore forbiddeth the drawing up of ships, and if any approach the
mountain, they fall into the eddy aforesaid; nor is there any resource (205) in that island..Officer's Story, the Eighth, ii. 155..When the king heard his vizier's words, he
marvelled with the utmost wonderment and bade him retire to his lodging. [So Er Rehwan withdrew to his house and abode there till eventide of the next day, when he again
presented himself before the king.].? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.? ? ? ? ? Look at the moss-rose, on its branches seen, Midmost its leafage,
covered all with green..Merchants, The Sharper and the, ii. 46..12. The Waterfowl and the Tortoise cxlviii.As for Abou Sabir, when he returned, he saw not his wife and read
what was written on the ground, wherefore he wept and sat [awhile] sorrowing. Then said he to himself, 'O Abou Sabir, it behoveth thee to be patient, for belike there shall
betide [thee] an affair yet sorer than this and more grievous;' and he went forth wandering at a venture, like to the love-distraught, the madman, till he came to a sort of
labourers working upon the palace of the king, by way of forced labour. When [the overseers] saw him, they laid hold of him and said to him, 'Work thou with these folk at
the palace of the king; else will we imprison thee for life.' So he fell to working with them as a labourer and every day they gave him a cake of bread. He wrought with them a
month's space, till it chanced that one of the labourers mounted a ladder and falling, broke his leg; whereupon he cried out and wept. Quoth Abou Sabir to him, 'Have
patience and weep not; for thou shall find ease in thy patience.' But the man said to him, 'How long shall I have patience?' And he answered, saying, 'Patience bringeth a
man forth of the bottom of the pit and seateth him on the throne of the kingdom.'.Son, The History of King Azadbekht and his, i. 61..The Twenty-fifth Night of the Month..? ?
? ? ? Bravo for a fawn with a houri's eye of black, Like the sun or the shining moon midst the starry train!.I am filled full of longing pain and memory and dole, iii. 15..92. El
Amin and his Uncle Ibrahim ben el Mehdi dclxxxii.? ? ? ? ? It is as the jasmine, when it I espy, As it glitters and gleams midst its boughs, were a sky.? ? ? ? ? Our Lord, after
sev'rance, with them hath conjoined us, for he who doth good Shall ne'er disappointed abide and kindnesses kindness entail.
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